
March 27, 2025 

Statewide Steering Committee on Sickle Cell Disease 

 

Dear Senator Brian J. Feldman,  

 

The Statewide Steering Committee on Sickle Cell Disease is in full support of House Bill 1352: 
“Sickle Cell Disease- Institutions of Higher Education- Policies, Procedures, and Educational 
Campaigns”.  

 

This bill addresses an important aspect of care for individuals living with sickle cell disease and 
will help to ensure adequate support services are put in place to aid individuals pursuing these 
educational opportunities.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

Jennie Y. Law, M.D. 

 

Reverend Dr. R. Lorraine Brown 

Co-Chairs Statewide Steering Committee   

 

 


